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Imam Dr. Sayed Moustafa al-Qazwini Retracts Statement Linking Israel to ISIS 
 
Imam Dr. Sayed Moustafa al-Qazwini retracts the comments that he made in a lecture on June 
23, 2017, in which he stated that ISIS and other terrorist groups were supported by Israeli 
intelligence. While Imam al-Qazwini made these comments based on information that he had 
received from Iraqi political and military sources, after careful reflection on the reliability of 
these sources and on the realization of the extent to which these comments have offended and 
hurt members of the Jewish community, he has decided to rescind his comments. 
 
At this critical time in America in which religious and ethnic communities face discrimination 
and hostility, Imam al-Qazwini understands the insensitivity of his statements and apologizes for 
the pain he has caused, especially to his Jewish friends. He appreciates the importance of 
engaging in genuine interfaith relations and solidarity with members of all faith traditions, based 
on mutual respect and trust. Imam al-Qazwini prays that all communities can come together in 
peace and solidarity to overcome the common challenges of our time.  
 


